


 

Office of the County Auditor  2 

Page 3 includes information on the finding in the original report that we determined had not been 
corrected. Exhibit 1 shows the implementation status for all of the findings contained in the 
original report.  
 
We wish to acknowledge the cooperation of the three agencies and appreciate their willingness to 
address the audit issues and implement appropriate corrective actions. 

 
 
 

Craig Glendenning, CPA 
County Auditor 
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 Finding for Which the County Auditor Deemed the  
Current Implementation Status as Not Corrected 

 

Prior Finding 4 
Information entered into the automated health benefits system and related payroll 
deductions were not consistently verified by an independent employee. 

 
Prior Recommendation 
We recommend that Howard Community College (HCC) and the Howard County Library 
System (Library) implement procedures to independently ensure that information entered into 
the automated health benefits system and related payroll deductions are accurate. 
 
Current Status  
Although HCC and the Library advised that they implemented procedures to ensure the accuracy 
of information entered into the system and related payroll deductions, this process was not 
documented. As a result, these agencies could not provide assurance that health care benefits are 
provided only to eligible persons and that benefit payments are proper. 
 
Current Recommendation 
We recommend that HCC and the Library document the verification process to ensure the 
accuracy of the automated health benefits system and related payroll deductions. This can be 
accomplished by the employees initialing and dating the forms used to enter the information. 
 
Howard Community College Response: 
 
Howard Community College acknowledges the need for additional verification of the 
independent review process. Although there are review processes in place, there has not been 
sufficient documentation to verify the independent review. The College has come up with an 
improved review process, as recommended by the county auditor, which will now include a 
signed and dated form after the review is complete.  
 
Howard County Library System Response: 

The Library acknowledges the need for additional verification as a part of the independent 
review process. There is a process in place, however it has not been sufficiently documented to 
verify the independent review. The Library has implemented an improved process, as 
recommended by the auditor, which will include signed and dated confirmation that the review 
has been completed.  




